Date:
1 December 2010

To:
Mr. Marc Cardinalli, General Counsel, GCSU Legal Affairs

From: 
Dr. Craig Turner, Professor of Mathematics 


Chair, Post-Tenure Review Work Group 
Re:
Pre- and Post-Tenure Review Language, GCSU Academic Affairs Handbook

I am serving as Chair of a Post-Tenure Review Work Group.  Contextual details of this work group are included below and formatted as a bulleted list.

At their 22 Nov 2010 meeting, the members of this work group charged me to contact the GCSU General Counsel (Director of Legal Affairs) and request a written review of the current language on pre- and post-tenure reviews found in the GCSU Academic Affairs Handbook, particularly with regard to the handling of the review documentation.  The relevant language from the GCSU Academic Affairs Handbook is attached as a supporting document with the particular language referencing review documentation highlighted in green.  The work group anticipates that your written review will provide a perspective that would offer guidance on how best to protect the legal interests of the university with respect to conducting pre- and post-tenure reviews and will inform the work of this work group.  The next meeting of this work group is at a date to be determined in January 2010.  Thus, I am requesting your written review prior to 10 January 2011, the first day of classes for the spring 2011 semester.
· This post-tenure review work group reports to the 2010-2011 Faculty Affairs Policy Committee of the GCSU University Senate.
· At its 3 Sep 2010 meeting, the 2010-2011 Faculty Affairs Policy Committee unanimously recommended that the post-tenure review work group be expanded to include at least one representative from each academic unit (colleges and library) and that the work group review the post-tenure review language in the GCSU Academic Affairs Handbook ensuring clarity and a careful review of the appeal process.

· The members of the post-tenure review work group are Martha Colvin (CoHS), Nancy Davis-Bray (Library), Lee Digiovanni (CoE), Ken Farr (CoB), Mike Rose (CoAS), and Craig Turner (CoAS).
· The work group maintains a web presence to document its work and this can be found at http://info.gcsu.edu/intranet/univ_senate/SCs2010-2011/FAPC/Post-TR/index.htm 

